
October 11, 2017 Regular Meeting - Town of Garfield 

Town of Garfield Regular Meeting 
Wednesday, October 11, 2017 – 6:30 p.m.  
Garfield Town Hall  
 
Chairman Steve Dickinsen called the regular meeting of the Town Board of 
the Town of Garfield to order on Wednesday, October 10, at 6:40 p.m. in the 
town hall on Hillcrest Road. Present were Chairman Dickinsen, First 
Supervisor Lamoine Hanson, Second Supervisor Glenn Fremstad, Treasurer 
Clark Walker, and Clerk Ardy Robertson. Meeting notice verified. Also in 
attendance were road patrolman Don Brasda, Alice Glavin, and Larry Smith. 
 
Robertson read the minutes of the September 7, 2017 regular board 
meeting. Motion made by Hanson seconded by Fremstad, to approve 
minutes as presented. Motion carried.  
 
Treasurer’s report of income and expenses for September 2017 was 
presented by Treasurer Walker. Motion to approve treasurer’s report made 
by Fremstad, seconded by Hanson. Motion carried.  
 
Reconciliation Report presented by Clerk and Treasurer. Motion to approve 
reconciliation report made by Fremstad, seconded by Hanson. Motion 
carried. 
 
Clerk presented monthly bills for payment. Motion by Fremstad, seconded by 
Hanson and carried to pay the bills. Motion carried.  
 
Road maintenance – Hours for the next month to be as needed, per the 
board. 
 
Our GTA (General Transportation Aids) will increase for 2018.  
 
A thank you note was received from Sharon Jermstad for a card from the 
board after the death of her husband. 
 
Jeff from Delmore Consulting was present to summarize the work being 
done for Garfield’s roads, and showing the condition of various culverts, etc. 
 
Snow plow contracts to go out following the October meeting. Discussion on 

!



pricing for this year. Motion by Dickinsen to raise to $100 for driveway under 
300 feet, and $150 for driveways over 300 feet. Motion seconded by Hanson 
and carried. 
 
Building permit information application received from Christopher Ward for a 
home a home to be built on a lot on Requa Road. $25 fee received. Motion 
by Hanson, seconded by Fremstad to approve. Motion carried. 
 
Building permit information application received from Gary Millikin of 
Waukesha, WI for a shed to be built on a lot on Craves Road. $25 fee 
received. Motion by Fremstad, seconded by Hanson to approve. Motion 
carried. 
 
Building permit information application received from Paul Nyborg of Sperber 
Road, Fairchild for a studio to be built on a lot on Sperber Road. $25 fee 
received. Motion by Hanson, seconded by Fremstad to approve. Motion 
carried. 
 
Preliminary budget meeting for Chairman, Treasurer and Clerk on Tuesday, 
October 24th at 7 p.m. at clerk’s home. 
 
Fire Department update on building project.  
 
Motion to adjourn made by Fremstad, seconded by Hanson, and carried. 
Meeting adjourned. Next meeting will be held Tuesday, November 14, in the 
hall, with meeting of the electors to set the levy, followed by a budget 
hearing and then the regular meeting to be held at 6:30 p.m. and regular 
meeting. 
 
Ardy Robertson, Clerk 


